
GRAND KNIGHT REPORT 

Dear Brother Knights, this past month seemed to have past 
so very fast. I was touched many times by the activities of our 
council and the recognition we’ve been recognized for.  Sev-
eral Knights reached new heights by helping frame and roof 
the parish garage. Closer to the ground is the help provided 
on the siding. Inspiring was the six Knights and helping family 
that participated in Join Hands Day, helping on landscaping 
at the church and Mahoney Manor. There were 68 guests that 
listened to Fr Kilcawley talk on technology and the effects on 
the family. This same message was emphasized by our Bishop 
Conley at this years Knights convention in Kearney.  

The State Convention brought our council recognition for 
our efforts. The first was five years in the making with our 
woodworking efforts. We received an award for an “On Going 
Project”. Thousands of hours by many Knights over five years 
brought this award home. Another award was ICC Gold for the 
submission of many reports on the many activities our coun-
cil completed plus the efforts of our membership committee 
sharing and bringing in new Knights to our council.  Great Job 
my brothers. 

Four upcoming projects we will need help on, and I hope that 
some of our newer Knights can make time for are: 

•	 First is the school picnic we provide and cook for on 5/23 
beginning at 1000am outside the gym.  

•	 Second is a sojourn to Gretna on 5/20 for an 8.00am Mass 
at the Holy Family Shrine. Come pray and be with our Lord 
and have brunch afterwards.   

•	 Third is the need for a few Knights to sell shirts at the I-80 
Collar game at Salt Dog stadium on 6/25, and more to just 
simply bring the family and enjoy watching the game.

•	 Fourth is our major fund raiser with our fireworks sales.  
Many hands will be needed for setup, sales and especially 
tear down the evening on July 4th.  I look forward to see-
ing many of you at our many activities.  

As a reminder, Please pay your $25 
dues if you have not yet.  Mark en-
velope as Knights of Columbus and 
drop in collection next Sunday.  
Thanks, God Bless and have a won-
derful summer. 

David Wilson, Grand Knight
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Pray for Our Seminarian 
Deacon Jason Doher
And Postulates 
Sister Megan Theresa 
Sister Joan

Monsignor David Hintz

May 20 
•	 Mass at Holy Family Shrine, Gretna, at 

800am.  Brunch to follow.

May 23 
•	 Cookout and picnic for school kids.  

Cooking outside gym begins at 1000am.  
Come help.

May 27  
•	 A celebration of Life following the death of 

brother Knight Jeff Goettemoeller is being 
planned beginning with a lunch at 11.00am 
followed by the blessing of a Prayer Trail& 
Garden and finishing with a Rosary.  Jeff 
would have turned 45 on this day.  The 
address is 5230 Grace Lane, and RSVP by 
May 13th to Jen (402)617-0911 or myself 
at this email or call (402)326-9957. Come 
spend some time in the country.  

•	 Brother Knights will be setting out flags at 
Calvary Cemetery at 9.00am.  Come join 
in a little work and have some donated 
breakfast sandwiches from Chic-fil-A

•	 Deacon Jason Doher Ordained at  
Cathedral

May 28
•	 Father Jason Doher first Mass 11:30.  

See page 2

June 11  
•	 Parish picnic with the Marians at the 

convent at 500pm.

June 20  
•	 Fireworks stand meeting, 700pm in Social 

Hall.  Please attend and see what is needed 
this year.  

June 25  
•	 Please attend the I-80 Collar Series 

baseball game at Salt Dog stadium 
Lincoln.  Success of the game will help the 
Seminary in Seward and our Council who is 
sponsoring this year.  

July 1 – July 4 
•	 Fireworks fundraiser for our Council to help 

provide the funds to support our charitable 
service.  All hands are needed.  
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Deacon Jason Doher to be Ordained

You are Welcome On Saturday, May 27, Deacon Jason Doher, son of 
Mary and Sid Doher of our parish, will be ordained at the Cathedral. 
On Sunday, May 28, he will celebrate his First Mass at St. Patrick’s at 
11:30 a.m. A dinner/reception for him will take place in the gym fol-
lowing Mass. All are invited to the Mass and reception. If you plan to 
attend the reception, please notify Mary Doher at 402-464-1168. 

MAY BIRTHDAYS!
•	 05-01 Matthew Teinert
•	 05-04 Jeffrey Babl
•	 05-10 Peter Wawers
•	 05-13 Jason Doher
•	 05-13 Kenneth Hosek
•	 05-14 Ryan Rosenthal
•	 05-14 Chad Speicher
•	 05-16 Joseph Petrzilka
•	 05-18 Thomas Trumble
•	 05-19 James Goodwin
•	 05-20 John Soukup
•	 05-20 John Tvrdy
•	 .5-23 Chad Kingham
•	 05-24 Patrick Zierke
•	 05-25 Wesley Gyhra
•	 05-28 Bruce Allen

•	 05-29 James Fessler

Eagle Scout Honors

Maverik McDonald and his par-
ents ( St Patrick Parishioners) 
at his Eagle Scout ceremony, 
April 20, 2017.  His Eagle Scout 
project was the planning and 
re-positioning of the St Patrick 
Catholic Church Ten Command-
ment Monument, which the 
Msgr. David Hintz Knights of 
Columbus Council supported.

Up on the Roof

In between stormy weather the 
roof on the Saint Vincent De-
paul garage was completed. Many 
knights pitched in. Pictured here 
are Jacob Sloup, Fr. Schweiger, 
Terry Ryan, and Stan Fraas.

State Convention

GK David Wilson receives award 
for long term project of 5 years 
for the St Patrick Catholic Church 
Wood Project.  The award was pre-
sented at the KOC State  
Convention 2017.

Fourth Degree

MAY 7, 2017  Tim Salmen & GK Dave Wilson 
were Knighted 4th Degree along with 25 
other 3rd Degree Knights.



COUNCIL OFFICERS

Grand Knight		  Dave Wilson	       	 326-9957
Chaplain		  Fr. Schweiger		  466-2752
Dep. Grand Knight	 Rod Middagh	  	 474-7449
Chancellor		  Bob Kelty		  202-1601
Warden			  Martin Wink		  540-5438
Recorder		  James Bunch		  681-9344
Treasurer		  Jeff Boettcher 		  405-6884
Advocate		  Mike Hosek		  742-3880
Lecturer		  Dick Zierke		  570-6190
Inside Guard		  Brad Flemmig		  310-0888
Outside Guard		  Terry Ryan		  466-7115
Trustee 1		  Jim Petrzilka		  467-4931
Trustee 2		  Gary Taylor	  	 465-0727
Trustee 3		  Steven Becker		  466-6386
Financial Secretary	 Albert Schrader III	 467-3784

COUNCIL DIRECTORS

Family	                    YOUR NAME and NUMBER HERE
Church			   Jeff Blaser		  466-2494
Youth			   Gerald Frain	        	 466-5635
Asso. Youth		  Mike Hosek	       	 742-3880
Pro-Life			  Del Ridder	      	 476-7381
Education		  Albert Schrader  III 	 467-3784
Health			   Don Buresh 	      	 499-9806
Health			   Gary Micek	     	 464-6507
Vocations		  Dave Wilson	    	 464-6733
Council			  Stan Fraas	    	 464-7362
Membership		  Steve Bieber	    	 310-1381
Newsletter		  Steve Bieber	    	 310-1381
Web Site/Publicity	 Bob Kelty	    	 202-1601
4th Degree Contact	 Gary Taylor	    	 465-0727
Parish Council		  Steven Becker	    	 466-6386
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Dave’s Carpet Care
Everyone raves about Dave’s

Dave Densler      
Owner

Residential/Commercial Carpet Cleaning
467-1900

Faughn Electric Inc.
Mike Faughn

Contracter Electrician
Commercial/Residential
Contracts Available
Licensed & Insured
 10321 N 142nd
Waverly, NE 

Home: 402-786-3088
Cell: 540-3087
Fax: 402-786-3088

Petrzilka Construction Inc.
Carpentry 
Additions
Custom Framing 
Decks  
Basement finishes
Free Estimates

Jim Petrzilka
CEL: 450-9790
Home: 467-4931
JPetcon@aol.com

Small Jobs Welcome

Augustine Crūz
Director of 
Operations
477-4467
4501 N. 27th

{ IHOP provides the batter for our pancake feeds. }

LINCOLN GLASS INC.
1624 So. 17th
402-475-6785
www.lincolnglass.biz
CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATES

AUTO   |   HOME   |    COMMERCIAL

Engine House Cafe
6028 Havelock Ave
Lincoln, NE 68507-1158
(402) 467-2880

FIELD AGENT NEWS

Ask Eligible Men to Join 
Today, I want to address the growth of the Order. Member-
ship growth is the fuel that keeps this great fraternal engine 
running. All of our charitable works at the council, state, na-
tional and international level are thanks to our hard-working 
members. And more members equals more charity.

We know that the membership blitz is a tried and true way 
for councils to get more men to join. We see these pushes 
often in March, in celebration of Founder’s Day, and again 
in October. These drives are successful because broth-
er Knights have increased visibility speaking or presenting 
during and after Masses and at special events. We must re-
member that we have a duty to ask each and every Catholic 
gentleman to join our ranks for the good of the Church, the 
community and the Order. 

During the rest of the year, we often “forget” to ask men to 
join and to bring their families into the Knights of Columbus 
family. You probably know an eligible Catholic man you could 
ask today. What if the only reason he hasn’t joined is be-
cause no one has asked him yet? 

When telling a prospect about the strengths of the Order, 
don’t forget our greatest fraternal benefit: our insurance 
program. This is often a “selling point” to a potential member 

who is on the fence. Many members become Knights simply 
to be able to buy coverage to protect their family. Soon after, 
they realize the good our charitable works do for their com-
munity, and they are proud to be members. 

As your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, I 
look forward to helping us grow in fraternity in any way that 
I can. 

John Soukup • 402-560-5014 • john.soukup@kofc.org 


